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Borough of Cbte-des-Neiges—Notre-Dame-de-Gréace

Work Project to Improve Sewage and Drinking Water
System, Roads, Lighting and Traffic Lights

Intersection Avenue Van Horne and rue Westbury

Ville de Montréal hereby wishes to inform you that the work being carried out along
avenue Van Horne requires the closure of the intersection of avenue Van Horne
and rue Westbury for a week, starting September 10, 2018.

Reminder of work operations

In 2018, the work will be carried out only on the north side of avenue Van Horne,
between boulevard Décarie and rue Victoria. Work operations at the intersections
will also be required.

In 2019, the work project will continue along the north side of avenue Van Horne,
between boulevard Décarie and rue Victoria. Work operations will also take place at
the intersections, and final paving will be carried out throughout the area.

Work schedule

e Monday - Friday, 7 a.m. — 7 p.m., and weekends, 10 a.m. — 6 p.m.

e Evening and night work may be necessary.

e The work project will come to a halt in December 2018 and resume in April 2019.

Impacts

e Traffic: Only one west-bound traffic lane remains open at all times on Avenue
Van Horne, between boulevard Décarie and rue Victoria. Complete closure of
intersection Avenue Van Horne and rue Westbury. Local access by rue Kent

e Parking: Restrictions in and around the worksite area while the work operations
are being carried out

e Access: At all times, access to homes and establishments will be maintained,
except during excavations and sidewalk repairs. Residents concerned will be
notified accordingly.

e Limited mobility: Call 514 872-3777 (Info-travaux hot line). Our agents will ask
you for your name, address and telephone number. The project managers will
contact you as soon as possible.

e Moving: If you have moving plans for the next few weeks, please phone our
liaison officer to coordinate access to your home: Pierre Joyal at 514 262-1539.

e Noise and dust: There may be dust and noise generated by comings and goings
of trucks in the worksite area.

e Household waste and recycling collections: Bins and bags will be relocated
outside the worksite area by the contractor on collection days. Please don't
forget to identify your bins.

The City is aware of the inconveniences that this work project may cause and is
taking all necessary measures to keep the impacts to a minimum.

We thank you for your invaluable cooperation.
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Information

LIAISON OFFICER: Pierre Joyal — 514 262-1539

0 Info-travaux hot line: 514 872-3777, 8:30 a.m. — 4:30 p.m., Monday - Friday

www.ville.montreal.qc.ca/chantiers y www.twitter.com/Mtl_Circulation

To report situations at any other time, phone 311 and mention that you are calling about
@ a work project carried out by Ville de Montréal's Direction des infrastructures.

CLOSURE OF THE
INTERSECTION

FOR ONE WEEK

223901_NP September 7, 2018



